
Friday 8th September 2023       Guion Street, Liverpool, L6 9DU     

Message from the headteacher 

Dates for your Diary: 

20th September: 

Parent Welcome 

Meetings. 

 

Friday 8th September 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome back to a new school year! 

 It was wonderful to see all the children return to school on Monday excited to start 

their new classes. The children look incredibly smart in their school uniform. In light of 

the current heatwave we have suggested children may want to wear their school PE 

to help keep cool. Next week as the weather is predicted to become more autumnal 

we will return to children wearing full school uniform and back to PE kits on their PE 

days. If anything changes we will keep you updated.  

We have been also welcoming our new Reception class children last week.  

All children across the school have settled well and using their many talents and skills to engage with learning and 

school activities.  

A warm welcome to some new staff and update on new roles for staff 

Ms Kormi –  

Teacher for Reception Class (Shining Stars) 

 

Ms Whittaker  –  

Teacher Year 5 (High Achievers) 

 

Ms Kayleigh –  

Learning Support Assistant Year 2 (World Beaters) 

 

 

We are very happy to welcome these colleagues and super impressed how quickly they have 

settled into their new roles in our school. 

Also congratulations to Ms Roscoe who has been recently promoted to the position of Assis-

tant Headteacher with responsibility for leading Key Stage One. We are delighted. We know 

what a wonderful job she will do.  

 

The Staff Structure including roles and responsibilities is on the school website. 

 

 

Free School Meals 

All children in Reception, Year 

1 and year 2 are entitled to free 

school meals regardless of 

your in-

come. 

Click 

here to 

apply for 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
tel:01512638460
https://goo.gl/maps/rWT9FAcYHGvcyV4D8
mailto:michaels-ao@st-michaels.liverpool.sch.uk
https://twitter.com/STMTuebrook
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


     

Headteacher’s Message 

Class Welcome Meeting for all parents/carers   Nursery class to Year 6 

On Wednesday 20th September we would like to invite you into school at the end of the school day to meet your child’s/

children’s teachers and learning support assistants and hear about your child’s/children’s school day. 

Each class teacher will give a presentation on important information about school life and things you need to know about 

your child’s learning. There will be an opportunity for you to ask any questions and see some of the work the children have 

already done since starting the new school year. 

Each class teacher will do two presentations to help parents who have more than one child in school. If you cannot get to all 

the presentations the class teacher will give you a copy. 

Presentation one: 3.40pm 

Presentation two 4.10 pm  

Best Wishes –Alyson Rigby  

Reassurance about our school building 

You may have seen recent media coverage regarding Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC) and its use in educational set-

tings. RAAC is a lightweight form of concrete; because it is weaker than regular concrete, concerns have been raised about its long-term 

durability. Department for Education (DfE) has recently changed its guidance to education settings on the management of RAAC to take 

a more precautionary approach and as a result areas in affected spaces will be vacated. 

We wanted to inform you that we do not have any confirmed RACC in our buildings and have not been asked to close any 

areas. Therefore we will continue to function as normal.  We understand that parents may want to understand more about 

the support to educational settings to manage RAAC safely. You can read more through the article published by the DfE on 

the Education Hub. 

We will continue to follow any guidance and work with the Archdiocese and DfE with regard to RAAC. We appreciate the 

concern this may raise, and we will always prioritise the safety of your children and our staff. 

I hope that this offers reassurance. 

Annual NHS Flu Vaccination Programme 

This vaccination is recommended to help protect your child/children against flu. The vaccination is a quick and simple spray 

up the nose – it is also free. Even if your child had it last year, we recommend that they have the flu vaccine again this year.  

The link for further information and registration is below.  

On Tuesday 12th September after school at pick up time a couple of nurses will be available to chat to parents and carers about 

this Flu vaccination –which is a great opportunity to ask any questions. 

I wish you and your families a lovely weekend and enjoy this sunny weather.  

Alyson Rigby  

Head teacher  

 

 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


     

Immunisation Consent Forms 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://econsent.merseycare.nhs.uk/61
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters


     

Sparkles and Breakfast Club 

Come and join the fun! 

Sparkles funs from Monday to Friday, between the hours of 

3:30 and 5:30pm. The full session costs £5. A reduced, hour 

long session, costs £3. 

 

If you wish your child to attend, this must be booked and paid 

for in advance on the online booking system via the parent 

app.  

If you need any more information, please feel free to come 

into school and ask.  

At St Michael’s we offer our very own Breakfast Club that provides a safe, nurturing and friendly environment for chil-

dren who need to have an early start! Our qualified staff will provide generous care and plan stimulating activities for 

children to choose from. 

Opening Times 

Monday to Friday 7.45 am – 8.30 am and is located in the Infant Building and can be entered by the Infant Gate. At the 

end of Breakfast Club children will be taken to class by a member of staff.  

If you wish your child to attend the cost is 50p per child.  This must be booked and paid in advance on the online book-

ing system via the Parent app . 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


     

Celebration 

Our mathematician of the week has wowed us all 

year with her resilience and hard work. We are so 

so proud of you! 

Our scientist of the week is someone who is enthusiastic 

and excited about science EVERY week, not just this 

week. He loves to learn and is a brilliant scientist.  

MATHEMATICIAN OF THE 

WEEK 

SCIENTIST OF THE 

WEEK 

PHONICS STAR OF THE 

WEEK 

Well done to our phonics star who is relatively new to 

our school and has been making incredible progress 

since he has been here. What a superstar! 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


     

PE Days 

Jaime Cranham 

Our Family 

Support  

Worker                                                                                            

Jamie is available to talk privately about 

any questions, concerns or issues you may 

have. Come along for a private chat.                    

Drop in sessions every Tuesday at 9:00am                              

Jaime Cranham 07712235803                               

jaime.cranham@liverpool.gov.uk                   

or see Mrs Birch                                                            

Ask at Reception for further details 

HAPPY  BIRTHDAY! 

 Lily 

Rodeeyah 

Emilian 

Yamour 

Theo 

Jason 

Zana 

Summer 

Nikyle 

Cecilia 

Read the                                                                                                                     

Parish of  St Michael &  Sacred Heart  Newsletters' 

and The  Wednesday Word     

 
Year 6 – Whizz Kids & Champions  Both classes - Tuesday 

Both classes - swimming kit needed Thursdays, 

beginning 14th September 

Year 5 – High Achievers & High Flyers High Achievers – Monday & Friday 

High Flyers – Thursday & Friday 

Year 4—Inspirations & Hotshots Both classes—Monday and Friday 

Year 3 Olympians and Heroes Both classes—Monday and Wednesday 

Year 2 World Beaters and 

Golden Wonders 

World Beaters—Monday 

Golden Wonders—Thursday 

Year 1 Record Breakers & 

Quick Thinkers 

Both classes Friday 

Reception—Shining Stars and 

Super Stars 

Both classes—Tuesday & 

Friday 

Nursery—Shooting Stars Monday 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/care?pid=MTA101634&v=67.8


     

Attendance 

 

Regular attendance at school is the single most important factor in a child/children making appropriate progress and achieving success. 

Good, regular and punctual attendance means doing well academically, developing better relationships with other children and positive 

behaviour. It also sets up good habits for when young people enter into work and life. 

 

 

 

 

 

We aim for average school attendance to be 97%  There are 190 days in a school year 

which leaves 175 days to spend on family time, shopping, appointments and other 

things.  

It is also important to arrive at school on time. If a child arrives late to school every 

day, their learning begins to suffer. This  graph shows how being late to school every 

day over a school year adds up to lost learning time. 
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Year Group % Attendance 

SHINING STARS - RECEPTION  

SUPERSTARS - RECEPTION  

QUICK THINKERS - YEAR 1 91.4 

RECORD BREAKERS - YEAR 1 100 

GOLDEN WONDERS - YEAR 2 92.7 

WORLD BEATERS - YEAR 2 91 

HEROES - YEAR 3 99.2 

OLYMPIANS - YEAR 3 93.2 

HOTSHOTS - YEAR 4 94.4 

INSPIRATIONS - YEAR 4 93.1 

HIGH ACHIEVERS - YEAR 5 84.3 

HIGH FLYERS - YEAR 5 94.2 

WHIZZKIDS - YEAR 6 92 

CHAMPIONS - YEAR 6 92.7 

Totals 93.1 

Well done to the RECORD 

BREAKERSof the Infants, 

and the HEROES of the 

Juniors, for achieving the 

highest attendance this 

week. Let’s keep on push-

ing for 100% attendance, 

100% of the time! 

These classes have won 

this week’s mini disco & 

crisps for best Class at-

tendance. Well done  

.  

In the interest of your child

named adult needs to be contactable at all times. 

Please ensure the school has at least 3 up to date 

telephone numbers. If school are unable to contact 

you and have concerns we may call the police and 

request a welfare check.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

In the interest of your child’s safety and well being, a named adult needs to be con-

tactable at all times. Please ensure the school has at least 3 up to date telephone 

numbers. If school are unable to contact you and have concerns we may call the 

police and request a welfare check. 

Can you please call school at the beginning of the day if your child is going to be 

absent. 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


 

    

Safeguarding 

tel:08088005000
tel:116123
tel:015123337000
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


Please not these are subject to change or may be added to so please check these 
events every week! 

 

September 

20th - Parents welcome meetings. Time tbc. 

25th - Reception phonics meeting for parents. Time tbc 

October 

19th - School photographs 

26th - Harvest Festival   

26th - School closes at normal time for half term 

November 

6th - School opens for Autumn 2 

9th Thursday— parents open night 

 

     

Dates for your Diary/Upcoming Events 

 Scan a code, snuggle up and listen to a story!    

Storytime @ St Michael’s 

 

Charlie Cook’s Favourite 

Book by Julia Donaldson 

and Axel Scheffler 

Scan the QR code to 
listen to… 

 
 

“Let the Children 
March” 

 
 

By Monica Clark-Robinson 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

Term Dates 2023 -2024 

Autumn Term 2023 

Term: Monday 4th September – Thursday 21st December 

Pupils: Autumn Term 1 – Monday 4th September to Thursday 26th October 

Half term: Monday 30th October to Friday 3rd November 

Pupils: Autumn Term 2 – Monday 6th November to Thursday 21st December 

Terms ends: Thursday 21st December 2023 

 

Spring Term 2024 

Term: Monday 8th January – Thursday 28th March 

Pupils: Spring Term 1 – Monday 8th January to Friday 9th February 

Half term: Monday 12th February – Monday 19th February 

Pupils: Spring Term 2 – Tuesday 20th February to Thursday 28th March 

Term ends: Thursday 28th March 

Summer Term 2024 
Term: Monday 8th April to Friday 19th July 

Pupils: Summer Term 1 – Monday 8thh April to Friday 24th May 

Half term: Monday 27th May to Friday 7th June 

Pupils: Summer Term 2 – Monday 10th June to Friday 19th July 

Term Ends: Friday 19th July 

May Bank Holiday: Monday 6th May 

 

Staff Development Days – School closed for pupils 
Friday 1st September 2023 

Friday 27th October 

Monday 19th February 2024 

Four extended twilight sessions (22nd Dec & 22 July)  

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/

